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Vaccination Rollout Goes Out In 
High Spirits at the Care Centre 

	 As surprising as it may seem vaccination rollout took on a festive tone at the Care Centre. Lining up was made fun 

under the tunes of iconic songs such as “We’re the Champions” and “I am Feeling Good”, which put everyone in a good mood. 

Staff, who were vaccinated, proudly wore the Care Centre’s beautifully branded T-shirts with “feeling good#vaccinated” 

tagline on the front, and encouraged their co-workers to take the shot. 

	 “Today it felt like a celebration and it was indeed a celebration! With more of my co-workers getting vaccinated I 

feel safer and more optimistic! “, says Miroslawa Ginda, Personal Support Worker, who provided daily care to residents with 

COVID-19 throughout the four months of the COVID-19 outbreak at the Care Centre last spring.    

Stay Connected Community Outreach Program

From line dancing to art, to cooking to excerise classes, brain games and more..... 

Join Our Online Community Programs .... 
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Navigating a New Reality Through Uncertain Times
A message from Irena Dounets, Executive Director  

	 When the pandemic struck, our Home had to undergo major changes and 

adjustments in all its areas of operation at an unprecedented pace in a highly unpredictable 

environment, with regulatory recommendations and requirements constantly changing. As 

the pandemic evolved, we had to navigate multiple new challenges in order to continue to 

ensure the physical safety of our residents, while also keeping them active and engaged.     

	 As challenging as this process was, it uncovered some great opportunities for new 

partnerships and further development of the care, programs and services we offer to our 

seniors. Through a partnership with Humber River Hospital we improved our infection 

prevention and control capacity, bringing it to the level being applied in hospitals. With 

the generosity of our donors, we were able to purchase tablets and start a live video chat 
program, which has kept our residents and their families connected throughout the pandemic. We remain committed 

to expanding the use of technologies to further enhance the care and quality of life of our residents. 

	 The pandemic forced us to reconsider the ways in which we use our communal spaces on the floors. When it 

became impossible for our residents to spend time in our beautiful Winter Garden on the ground floor, we focused on 

bringing its attractiveness to the floors. With the generosity of our donors, we were able to create nooks, install floor-to-

ceiling vinyl wall art and paint the walls on the floors in brighter and warmer colours. We are planning do more retrofits 

and maximize the potential of our communal spaces to enrich the lives of our residents, while also adhering to the 

enhanced standards of infection prevention and control. 

	 Recognizing the huge negative effect of isolation on the mental and physical health of our seniors living in 

the community, we revamped our drop-in Wednesday Social Program, turning it into a rapidly-expanding virtual “Stay 

Connected” Community Program for Older Adults, offering training on new technologies and physically and mentally 

stimulating virtual recreational programs, created together with our volunteers. Our virtual program will continue 

beyond the time of the pandemic, providing opportunities to those who due to health challenges may not be able to 

leave their homes to participate in in-person activities. 

	 Looking back to the early days of the pandemic, when all of us were up against a challenge of magnitude no 

one had ever expected or imagined, I can say with confidence that we learned a lot and we achieved a lot. We achieved 

a lot because we were all in this together. Our staff continued to come to work throughout the four hard months of 

the outbreak last year, and our community continued to support us. In the midst of an unprecedented crisis in the 

world, together with you, we created an inspiring story of compassion and care. It is the story of each and every one 

of you who supported us during this challenging time – the story of compassionate and caring people, who remained 

compassionate and caring despite all the disruptions in their own lives, caused by this pandemic.

	 Today, we all continue to live in a reality with a wide range of unknowns as the pandemic continues to evolve 

and new challenges arise. We are committed to do everything we can to make our home as pandemic resilient as 

possible so that no one ever goes through what our staff, residents and family members went through last year during 

the four months of the outbreak.   

	 As we continue to navigate through new challenges, I remain focused on the opportunities that come along 

with every challenge. Because I already know that we – the staff, residents, family members, donors, volunteers and 

friends of the Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre are all one big strong community with one big strong heart.  This is how 

we are all in this together. We uplift each other with how we care for one another.  
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Let Us Celebrate June, Seniors’ Month With Sharing In Our Generosity!

Your Gift to the Care Centre Will Be Matched 
Dollar for Dollar by the Cardinal Matching Gift Challenge 

	 We are very pleased to announce that Jimmy Cardinal and 

Andrew Cardinal, 4th generation business owners of Cardinal Funeral 

Homes, will match every gift received at the Care Centre in the month of 

June, Seniors’ Month in Ontario for up to $25,000.

	 “Our gift is an expression of our deep appreciation for the lives of 

our seniors and the many contributions they have made to our society. 

We see the Matching Gift Challenge as an opportunity for all of us to 

come together as a community of individuals who share the same values 

of respect for our seniors, and inspire each other with the difference we 

can make in their lives. We are inspired to match every donation received 

at the Care Centre in the month of June dollar for dollar up to $25,000! Let 

us all together celebrate June, Seniors’ Month as one community where 

we all share in our generosity in support of our seniors during this challenging time, showing them how much we respect 

and honour their lives” says Jimmy Cardinal on behalf of him and Andrew Cardinal. 

	 Established in 2017, the Cardinal Family Matching Gift Challenge has been vital to the Care Centre’s capacity to 

sustain and further enhance the care and services for our seniors.   

	 “The Cardinal Family Matching Gift Challenge has been able to mobilize incredible community support that in the 

last five years has enabled us to tackle large scale projects such as the replacement of our entire room and the installation 

of a new nurse call bell system, as well as inspire new life-enriching projects such as the creation of our community garden.  

Today, we count again on the Matching Gift Challenge to help us address our most pressing priorities. Our Home is aging but 

not old enough to qualify for the announced government support for capital projects, and we urgently need to replace our 

25 year old air-conditioning and cooling system to improve the ventilation in our Home as per the government enhanced 

standards for infection prevention and control. It will take doubling the power of each donation, received at the Care Centre 

to tackle this huge task,” says Irena Dounets, Executive Director.

	 “Jimmy Cardinal and Andrew Cardinal have personally inspired me and my husband to make a donation to the Care 

Centre last year, and I am very happy that the Matching Gift Challenge is back this year again.  My husband and I will be 

happy to make another donation. I want Jimmy Cardinal and Andrew Cardinal to know how much we, the older generation, 

appreciate their deep commitment and respect for our seniors, and how much we look up to them to be the leaders of the 

next generation of philanthropists from our community,” says Christine Coote , a long-time volunteer and supporter of the 

Care Centre. 

	 The Care Centre extends its deep gratitude to Jimmy Cardinal and Andrew Cardinal for their outstanding generosity, 

compassion and commitment to our seniors. 

You can make your donation extra special and dedicate it to a special senior in your life. 

We will recognize your honouree in our next newsletter, and if you would like we can send them a 

card on your behalf acknowledging your gift in support of the care and services for seniors. 
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An Inside Look Into the 
Infection Control Measures at the Care Centre 

	 When the pandemic hit, it laid bare the many long-standing challenges long-term care homes have been grappling 

with for years, with one them being the lack of adequate infection prevention and control capacity to withstand a pandemic 

of such magnitude. It was back in April 2020, when the Ontario government issued an Amendment to its Emergency Order, 

enabling hospitals to form partnerships with long-term care homes and help them build their infection prevention and 

control capacity. This was long-awaited financial and technical support for all long-term care homes. Humber River Hospital 

was designated to provide technical support to long-term care homes in North Western Toronto, which also included the 

Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre. We spoke with Lida Myshkevich, Senior Clinical Team Leader, about the changes in the 

Care Centre since the beginning of the pandemic.

What has changed since the beginning of this pandemic? 
	 In the beginning of the pandemic nobody in the world 

knew much about this virus. We experienced shortages of tests 

and personal protective equipment, and we also had to wait 

for a long time to receive the results from PCR COVID-19 tests. 

The rules and recommendations of Toronto Public Health were 

changing daily, adding to the many uncertainties we already had. 

With donors support, we were able to secure the much needed 

personal protective equipment so that our staff could continue 

to provide safe care to our residents. This was our lifesaver at this 

critical time, and I am forever grateful to all of our donors! Now, 

a year later we already have strong infection prevention and 

control capacity and effective policies and procedures. We test 

our staff 3 times a week, and all external visitors are administered 

What can one learn from the experience of the Care Centre?   
	 At the Care Centre, we promote personal responsibility in everyone – our management, nurses, personal support 

workers, housekeeping, food services and administration staff, and family members. From wearing their masks properly to 

practicing strict hand hygiene and getting vaccinated, everyone has an important role to play in protecting their lives and 

those of others. We continuously educate our staff and family members. We closely monitor the implementation of our 

enhanced infection prevention and control policies and procedures. 

4

“It warmed my heart to be able to help during these challenging times. You fought a long 
hard battle with resolve.You continue to be amazing warriors, making a difference in 

other people’s lives. I have the upmost respect for you all.” 
~ Delores Buka-Huculak, Donor in her letter to the Care Centre’s staff 

rapid tests as they enter the Care Centre. The vaccines have come onto the scene and most of our residents, as well as an 

increasing number of our staff and essential caregivers are already vaccinated. Our staff are experienced and confident 

in applying the infection control procedures. Wearing a mask and a face shield, and practicing strict hand hygiene have 

become second nature to all of our staff. We have not had had a single resident infected with COVID-19 since we went out 

of outbreak last July, and we are all very proud of it.  
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Frequent testing and screening of staff and external visitors 

	 Frequent testing and daily screening are 

effective infection control measures as they allow for 

early detection of the virus, thereby preventing an 

occurrence of an outbreak. 

	 Rapid tests are administered to staff three 

times a week, and every external visitor, including 

family members are tested any time they enter 

the Care Centre.  The access to the Care Centre is 

controlled and the visits of family members are 

done by appointments to ensure that the number of 

external visitors in the Care Centre does not go above 
the recommended infection prevention and control requirements. If someone tests positive, the person is not allowed to 

enter the Care Centre, thus preventing the spread of the virus in our Home.

	 A screening station is set up in the lobby, where the temperature of staff, family members and other authorized 

external visitors is taken as they enter the Care Centre. Markers on the floor direct the traffic of people, ensuring social 

distancing at all times. Additionally, a COVID-19 Information Board, set up in a visible place in the Care Centre’s lobby, 

outlines the rules and procedures everyone should follow, while also serving as a reminder of the personal responsibility 

everyone has for protecting themselves and others.   

Keeping Safe with Proper Equipment and Supplies  

	 With the virus being highly contagious, the need for more frequent deep 

cleaning of all the surfaces in the Care Centre has significantly increased. This has, 

in turn, increased the workload of the housekeeping staff.

	 “Soon after I took the position of Support Services Manager back in October 

last year, I looked into the ways in which we can improve our infection control 

from the perspective of housekeeping. I realized that we wouldn’t be able to meet 

the enhanced standards for infection control if we didn’t change our decades-

old equipment. However, funding for equipment upgrades was not available. 

Nevertheless, I researched what was new on the market and would best meet our 

needs. I was delighted to learn that thanks to our donors, we could replace our old 

equipment. We purchased new high-performing steamers and microfiber mops, 

specially designed for deep cleaning. We can now achieve much better results in 
much less time. It is motivational for all of us that we are supported in our efforts to keep residents safe! A huge, huge thank 

you to our donors!” Huseyin Sagbilge, Manager of Support Services.

	  “With the new steamer I can do more in less time, and the quality is excellent!  I love creating a clean and orderly 

environment. It gives me true joy to know that I can contribute to our residents having a very safe and clean environment. 

It is so fulfilling! ” Josie Feijo, housekeeping staff.  

5

	 Over a year into this pandemic, the Care Centre is now a place of effective infection control and valuable knowledge. 

Our experience has already proven that infection control measures and vaccination minimize the risk of contracting and 

spreading the virus. So please, continue to adhere to the rules for physical and social distancing, wear your mask, get 

vaccinated, and know that these measures work. This is what our experience has shown. 
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Overbed Tables and Thermo Carts Make Our Defence Against 
the Virus Stronger

	 Prior to the pandemic, the Care Centre had only a small number 

of old over bed tables which for years were just enough. Today, the 

Care Centre has 152 new hospital type overbed tables and 3 thermo 

carts, all made possible with the generous donations of many past and 

current family members and members of our community. 

	 “This is such a relief! Our service is much faster now, and all of 

our residents receive their meals warm, and it is safer as well. On behalf 

of all of my co-workers, I thank all of our donors from the bottom of my 

heart!” says Daria Popovitch, Food Services Supervisor.

	 The Care Centre’s staff has also found creative ways to use 

the tables for different one-on-one recreational activities with the 

residents, such as drawing and colouring, and the tables have been 

very convenient and safe to use for our hallway bingo on the floors.  

Improving Infection Control and Quality Care with Technology  
	 The Care Centre’s continuous focus on healthcare 

technology, including regular upgrades of its IT system has 

given our Home a distinct advantage in implementing new 

technological solutions to strengthen our infection control and 

improve resident care. The Care Centre’s existing electronic 

health records system has made it possible for the Care Centre’s 

clinical staff to access the results of PCR COVID-19 tests, which 

has allowed for a quick and effective response. Furthermore, 

with a recently added remote care electronic documentation 

tool (PREVIEW-ED), the Care Centre is now in a position to 

reduce the avoidable emergency transfers to hospitals, while 

also strengthening its infection prevention and control. 

	 “The remote care deterioration tool (PREVIEW–ED) 

monitors four conditions; pneumonia, dehydration, congestive heart failure, and urinary tract infection, which are also 

the most prominent factors, leading to emergency transfers to hospitals. Information about each resident’s health, based 

on 9 health indicators, is inputted daily in the system. When early signs of decline in the health of a resident are detected, 

the system triggers an alarm, enabling proactive management of the case,” says Annalyn Manuel, Manager of Quality, 

Organizational Development and Internet Technology.

	 The tool went live on all floors on March 5, 2021 and within less than a month there has been a 50% reduction in 

diagnoses visits to hospitals.

	 “Building on our ongoing technical capacity is important as it allows us to implement the system configuration 

requirements for new clinical tools and software, thus enabling us to be at the leading edge of the implementation of new 

technological solutions for better care and infection control,” says Annalyn Manuel.

	 The PREVIEW- ED tool was implemented in cooperation with Humber River Hospital.

With all of this, the overbed tables have made the Care Centre’s defense against the virus stronger for our current and 

future residents, and the thermo carts make it possible for our residents to enjoy their meals warm and fresh, straight from 

the caring hands of our food services staff.
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Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre Stole My Heart 

	 When a clinical professional with the calibre of 

Urmila Sharma,  who is the Clinical Coordinator Infection 

Control at Humber River Regional Hospital with a Doctorate 

in Clinical Microbiology and years of work experience 

in Canadian acute complex care, the World Health 

Organization and Accreditation Canada International says 

“ the Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre stole my heart”, you 

know there is good reason for it.  

	 Urmila Sharma is part of the Humber River Hospital 

and a Representative of the Public Health Ontario-Ministry 

of Health HUB and SPOKE Outreach Infection Prevention and Control (IPAC) team, whose purpose is to help long-term 

care and retirement homes build their infection prevention and control capacity against this pandemic and any other 

future pandemics. Urmila’s association with the Care Centre started in November 2020. Since then, Urmila has been coming 

weekly to the Care Centre to provide technical advice to all of the Care Centre’s Clinical, Dietary, Maintenance and Housing 

Teams in all areas of infection control and prevention, and she also monitors the implementation and effectiveness of the 

Care Centre’s infection control measures. 

	 Urmila has guided the Care Centre’s team in its efforts to enhance their infection prevention and control policies 

and procedures in order to meet the current MOH/Public Health Directives and Guidelines. She has also led the training and 

re-training of the staff and has helped with the implementation of the new IPAC practices.

	 “We feel very fortunate to have Urmila Sharma as our designated IPAC adviser, guiding us through the process of 

enhancing our infection prevention and control policies and procedures. I am deeply grateful to Urmila for her outstanding 

professionalism and dedication to helping us build the capacity we need to make our Home more pandemic resilient. 

It is great to have someone so knowledgeable and competent, and with such a big heart to be our go-to person for any 

infection control matters during this challenging time,” says Halya Lyznyk, Director of Care. 

	 Throughout this pandemic, Urmila has been involved with many long-term care homes, but at the Care Centre she 

says she feels very much at home.  “The Care Centre is a unique place. The leadership team is very competent, the staff 

are very cooperative and the residents are lovely! I enjoy working at the Care Centre a lot! It is great to be in a place where 

openness to new knowledge, strive for excellence, teamwork and compassion are the driving forces. I am also very much 

impressed by the high ethical standards of the Care Centre’s leadership and staff, and their deep commitment  to the care 

of the residents is both commendable and inspiring! Yes, with all that, the Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre stole my heart!“ 

says Urmila as she hurries for her meeting with the Care Centre’s staff.

“One thing that always fascinates me is how society 
treats their elderly, whether they are respected, cared 
for and engaged. When the elderly are treated with 
such deep love and respect, as they are in the Ukrainian 
Canadian Care Centre, this gives me greater hope for 
humanity. Our elderly have brought us into this world, 
went through a lot and cared for us. It is now our time 
to do everything we can to support them.“

~ Luba Kowal, Family Member & Donor



Please Remember the Care Centre with a Gift in Your Will

Give ONLINE    Secure and Convenient   www.stdemetrius.ca/donate

8

Stay Connected Community Outreach Program 
Use New Technology to keep our community’s 
older adults active, engaged and connected

	 Recognizing the importance of connection and belonging to the mental health of older adults, the Care Centre’s 

Community Engagement Team started a new community outreach program, using the power of new technology. The 

program offers training and coaching on the use of new technologies, lending of tablets with mobile data for free, and 

various recreational programs as well as education and information workshops on health-related topics.  

	 Since the start of the program in mid-November 2020, the Care Centre’s Community Engagement Team has provided 

one-on-one coaching sessions and mentoring on new technology to 53 seniors from the community and has involved a 

total of 136 seniors in various recreational virtual classes and workshops, offered through this program.  

	 “We are all inspired by a vision of a virtual community for older adults where they are able to use new technology to 

connect with tothers and keep themselves active and engaged in times when due to health challenges they may not be able 

to leave their homes to particicipate in activities,held in-person. I see the need for virtual programs for seniors continuing 

and growing beyond the pandemic.  Our virtual program is here to stay and we will continue to develop it, leveraging new 

technology for reducing social isolation and keeping our community’s seniors connected and engaged,” says Anna Do, 

Manager of Development and Community Engagement. 

Program participants share what this program means to them 
during this pandemic

I get the word out. There is help out there. You don’t have to be alone.
“I never thought I would experience isolation. I have always had strong ties to my community. 

Prior to the pandemic, I was an active volunteer in the church and the Ukrainian Canadian 
Care Centre for many years, and my life was very fulfilling. It was what I believed a 

meaningful life should be - that you don’t live only for yourself and your family only but for 
something bigger and greater than yourself, and this, for me, was my community. When the 

pandemic struck, I found myself alone with no opportunities to volunteer and be together 
with my community.  It was my community who found me and offered me these new 

wonderful opportunities to learn more about new technology and get together with others. 
The Care Centre’s Virtual Program has been a blessing to me! It gives me an opportunity to be 
together with many of my friends and make new friendships as well.  I get the word out. There 

is help out there. You don’t have to be alone, you can join the program.  With the training 
offered by the Care Centre’s team you will see that new technology can work for you;  and we 

can all be together and have wonderful new experiences.” Pat Halko
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Sometimes you need a lifeline
“I love all the virtual programs being offered to us such as the brain games, yoga, 
healthy cooking classes with Nadja, armchair travel and the music workshops with 
Marichka. My calendar is full, I have things to do and look forward to. I also know that 
if I have any issues with technology I can call Melanie and she will walk me through 
the steps. A whole new world opened up for me, and the best part of it is that I am not 
alone in this new world. I can always connect with Melanie and the two Annas, and 
they will help me. Sometimes you need a lifeline, and it is good when it is there. You 
feel loved and supported and this is how you find your way back to life and the things 
you love.”  ~  Irene Kucherenko
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“My comments are most positive in every way! From the beginning, I have welcomed 
the programs being offered and, with time, have appreciated the wide choice of 

subjects being added. These not only cater to my general wellbeing but also piques 
my curiosity into exploring new and challenging topics -- both mental, physical and 
creative.  Doing these in the comfort of my home has presented me the opportunity 

to broaden my interests, bringing a great deal of fulfillment into my life. For this I am 
ever grateful. I would be remiss if I didn’t mention and applaud the very fine calibre 

of instructors that guide us through all the above programs. They show remarkable 
talent, kindness and interest in helping us stay motivated, informed and engaged! 

Thank you!”  ~C. deS

 “I live by myself and even the thought of going through another 
winter all by myself and housebound was unbearable to me. I am 
so grateful that we have been able to have these virtual ongoing 
chair yoga, mindfulness, and tech classes.  The classes have been 
tremendously helpful for both my physical and mental health.  I like 
it that we have time to talk and get to know each other during the 
classes. We have all become friends. Thank you from the bottom of 
my heart!”  ~ Luba Andrews

“My 89 year old Mom 
absolutely enjoyed the 
armchair travel today. 

With much appreciation 
and thank you to all!” 

~ Daria Olynyk

“On behalf of the Community Engagement Team and all of our participants, I want to extend a heartfelt thank 
you to all of our donors. A very special thank you to Svitlana Nalywayko, Member of the Board of Directors of the 

Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre, and to all of her family and friends who supported the creation of this program.  
Svitlana ran her own fundraising campaign to raise funds for the purchase of tablets for the program. Thanks to 
Svitlana and her friends and family, we were able ensure an effective start of this program. A very special thank 

you to a generous donor who wishes to remain anonymous and to Jimmy Cardinal and Andrew Cardinal for 
supporting the continuation of this program this year. Thanks to their support, we are now able to expand our 

reach and increase the number of our classes and workshops. This program is also supported through a grant from 
the New Horizons for Seniors Federal Program. With government grants and donor support, we will continue to 

expand our reach and develop new programs to create a vibrant virtual community for older adults, promoting a 
sense of belonging to a community and offering exciting opportunities to stay active and engaged.” 

~ Anna Do, Manager of Development and Community Engagement.

“I look forward to every yoga class that is offered by 
the UCCC! The instructor, Kassandra Prus, is excellent. 
She demonstrates several positions and variations of 

poses so that the exercises can be done by everyone. The 
yoga classes also focus on improving balance, eyesight, 

coordination and relaxation too.  It is a fun class, with 
smiles, a few giggles and very purposeful stretches and 

exercises. I cannot recommend it enough!”  ~B.
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Recreation Team Finds New Ways 
to Support Resident Well-Being 

	 Striking a balance between the COVID-19 

infection control measures, calling for social distancing 

and isolation, and the goals of the recreation programs, 

promoting connection, socialization and belonging, 

seems like an impossible task. But not for the Care 

Centre’s Recreation Team.

	 Over a year into the pandemic, the Care Centre’s 

Recreation Team already knows that thinking outside 

the box is the only way for the recreational activities to 

continue even under the most restrictive measures for 

physical safety and social distancing.

	  “When the pandemic struck, the recreation 

Our Interactive Small Group Activities Leave No One Behind 

	 “Whether it is tossing a ball, drawing a picture 

together, playing a parachute game or having hallway 

bingo, all of our small group activities have their 

special way of bringing back the fun of interaction and 

socialization, while also providing mental and physical 

stimulation. Everyone has a role to play, a story to share 

and a new friendship to make. Our small group activities 

leave no one behind,” says Svitlana Butenko, Recreation 

Assistant, as she calls out the winning numbers.

departments in nursing homes found themselves in limbo, with all of the imposed restrictions for social distancing and the 

cancellation of the programs delivered by a third-party or with the support of volunteers. Compounding the situation was 

the lack of adequate government financial support to enable the effective transformation of the recreation programs from 

big group activities delivered with the help of volunteers to small group and one-on-one activities delivered exclusively 

by the recreation staff. With our human and financial resources spread thin, but with hearts filled with enthusiasm and 

inspiration, we reconfigured our recreation program and made changes in our communal spaces on the floors. This is how, 

for instance, our bingo, held previously on the ground floor became hallway bingo, our gift shop became Julie’s Mobile Tuck 

Shop and the empty corners in the hallways were turned into cozy nooks,” says Lillian Martinez, Manager of Programs.

	 “The transformation of our recreation program and physical environment on the floors are beyond impressive. The 

Recreation Team under the leadership of Lillian Martinez has paved the way for what our recreation program will be in the 

future when the pandemic is over - a mix of interactive, interest-based small group and one-on-one recreational activities, 

complemented with big group activities and events, all happening in a supportive, attractive and cognitively stimulating 

environment,” says Irena Dounets, Executive Director.

	 It is true that if you come to the Care Centre you will see the Winter Garden empty with no residents and families 

sitting and chatting like before, but if you go to the floors where our residents live, you will see that life continues at the Care 

Centre. It is said that where there is a will, there is a way, and our Recreation team has found their way to bring back the fun, 

joy and meaning in the residents’ lives despite the many restrictions imposed on us due to this pandemic. 
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floor-to-ceiling vinyl wall art promote a sense of well-being

Cosy Nooks on Each Floor Make Wonderful Go-to Spots for 
Relaxation and Connection With Others

Creating a Dementia friendly Environment

	 A nursery with therapy dolls, a kitchen and a laundry corner were added in the recreation room on the fourth 

floor, creating a unique cognitively stimulating environment. “The more advanced the dementia is, the more important 

it is to have a supportive environment, where residents with dementia can make use of skills they have not forgotten. 

Simple purposeful activities such as folding napkins, washing dishes, arranging cups and cutlery, or lulling a baby to sleep 

promote a sense of self-worth and accomplishment, and reduce feelings of anxiety, fear or apathy, which increase with the 

progression of this disease, ” says Lillian Martinez, Manager of Programs  

	 All the life-enrichment features of our physical environment were made possible with the generous support of The 

Cheshire McLeod Foundation. The Care Centre is incredibly grateful to The Chesire Homes McLeod Foundation for their gift 

of quality of life to our residents with cognitive challenges.

New Life-Enrichment Features Make Our Physical Environment 
on the Floors More Attractive, Relaxing and Stimulating 
“With resident access to the ground floor common areas restricted, we focused on improving the physical environment 

on the floors where our residents live. The attractiveness of the physical environment is important as it promotes positive 

feelings and increases residents’ readiness to participate in physical and social activities.” ~ Lillian Martinez
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Cozy Nooks with Magnifying Boxes Delight Avid Readers 
	 What would an avid reader need? A great 

book to curl up with and what else? For resident 

Tamara, the answer is simple– a magnifying box to 

allow her to clearly see the letters, and a cozy spot. 

Tamara has it all at the Care Centre – thanks to the 

creative energy of the Care Centre’s Recreation 

Team and the generous donation of two magnifying 

boxes from Sue Marsh-Woods.

	 “Getting immersed in a good read has more 

positive benefits for older adults than you would 

think. It reduces stress, improves memory and 

slows cognitive decline. It stirs the imagination and 

renews a person’s sense of meaning and curiosity. “Happy to be back in the world of books”

Great Artwork Sparks Up A Great Conversation
	 “This looks so much like the village of my parents in 

Ukraine. Here is the church. It looks exactly like the one in 

my father’s village. It was very beautiful and peaceful there, 

it was just like what you see in this painting. My father was 

a priest. When we were there he told me that during the 

war…” says Care Centre’s resident Ulana Dyczok, and this is 

how a conversation begins. Ulana is eager to tell more and 

Olena Korsak, Recreation Assistant, is eager to learn more 

about Ulana’s wonderful experiences. Later on Ulana asks 

Olena to take her to her room and help her get to bed to 

rest. “Oh, thank you very much! It was so nice to remember 

these days. It was like being there and now I am ready for a 

nap!” says Ulana. 
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	 “When I do my one-on-one sessions with the residents, I often take them for a walk in the hallway and turn their 

attention to the beautiful artwork on the walls. When I see that a picture triggers some positive memories for them, I stop 

and I engage them in a conversation.  I love the moments when residents reminisce, open their hearts, and share their life 

stories with me. Having more one-on-one sessions with the residents has given me the opportunity to get to know them 

better and build stronger bonds with them, like the ones you have with family and friends, “ says Olena. 

	 “In the absence of big group activities and the temporary cancellation of our friendly visiting volunteer program 

due to the pandemic, we are focused on finding new ways of keeping residents socially and physically active. A little walk 

and a small chat can go a long way in helping our residents feel rejuvenated and relaxed. I encourage all of our staff to use 

our beautiful artwork as a conversation starter,” says Lillian Martinez, Manager of Programs. 

	 All the artwork at the Care Centre has been donated by past and current family members as well as generous 

members of our community for the residents to enjoy and feel connected to their lives and cultural roots. 

You may be surprised that a good read often leads to good dreams and a more restful sleep, which results in more energy 

and a better mood the next day. I am so happy that our book lovers can now have a delightful experience being back in 

the world of books, connecting with what they love and cherish, and rekindling their curiosity and imagination,” Lillian 

Martinez, Manager of Programs.
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Where Only the Sound of Music Can Take You 

	 After months of enforced cancellation due to the pandemic, the Care Centre was able to re-introduce its music 

therapy program delivered in partnership with New Song Music Therapy. Adriana, one of the company’s registered music 

therapists, comes with her guitar every Thursday to provide one-on-one music therapy sessions to the Care Centre residents. 

She puts a “Do Not Disturb. Music Therapy In Session” sign on the door of the resident room as she enters to start her 

session. If you, however, have a chance to look inside, you will see the magic of music unfolding right before your eyes. 

	 You will see Dorothy’s face lighting up as Adriana starts singing “Farewell to Nova Scotia”, the place where Dorothy 

was born and raised. Dorothy will start singing along and, to her own surprise, she will discover that she still remembers the 

lyrics of the song and cherished memories she thought were gone forever will start coming back. 

	 “I remember this song and the words come out so easily. I am surprised I still remember them,” says Dorothy, 

looking delightfully happy. “I also remember the road, the forest, and the bridge. When it was time for my husband to 

come from work, I would stand by the window and wait to see him crossing the bridge. I liked looking at him crossing the 

bridge, knowing that he would soon be home. He was so handsome, and the forest around was so beautiful. It is so nice to 

remember all that, I thought I had forgotten it. Ah, I want to remember it forever! Will I?” 

	  “When I am far away | on the Briney oceans tossed | will you ever heave a sigh | or a wish for me,” sings Adriana and 

Dorothy continues to sing along. 

	 Looking at Dorothy’s beaming smile, as Adriana strikes the last chord on her guitar, you cannot help but think that 

if you were in Dorothy’s situation, there will be places where only the sound of music will be able to take you.

	 “I learn about the residents’ lives and I choose songs that connect to a memory they have, and as a music therapist, 

I connect to that memory with the person,” says Adriana.

	 The Care Centre is profoundly grateful to The Kostruba Family – Adrian, Lesia, Matthew and Alexa for making it 

possible for the Care Centre to create the music therapy program and offer it for the last five years to our residents, enriching 

their lives with the power of music to connect, comfort and uplift. 

“We are delighted to have 
supported the creation and 
development of the Music 

Therapy Program at the Care 
Centre.  Music has the power 
to take us back and make us 

remember the happiest of days.”

~ Adrian, Lesia, Matthew &
 Alexa Kostruba
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Julie’s Mobile Tuck Shop Brightens Up 
the Days of Care Centre’s Residents 

	 Everyone who has been to the Care Centre prior to the pandemic 

remembers our beautiful gift shop where residents, family members and 

volunteers would stop to have a chat and buy unique gift items and snacks. 

Unfortunately, the gift shop has been closed since the beginning of the pandemic. 

Thus, an important aspect of the residents’ socialization and connection offered 

through our gift shop was completely cut off from their lives for over a year. But 

not anymore.  

	 April 6 was the first day when the residents of the Care Centre heard the 

intriguing tinkling sounds of a little bell in the hallway. When they peeped to 

see what this was all about, there it was – Julie’s Mobile Tuck Shop, beautifully 

decorated, bright and colorful, and filled with little snacks, drinks, coloring 

books, pens, greeting cards and more. 

	 “Come, have a look and buy a snack or drink if you like,“ Olena Leshchyshen, Recreation Assistant, encouraged the 

residents. And if you were there, you would see the Julie’s Tuck Shop effect – faces enlivened, conversations about favorite 

snacks and drinks flowed, and there was this lady who knew how to crack a joke and make everyone laugh. Although 

standing at a safe social distance, through laughter and conversations, they all felt like the good old days had returned. 

	 “I am so happy that the residents fell in love with Julie’s Tuck Shop right from the start. Julie’s Tuck Shop meets an 

important need of our residents for connection, socialization and interaction. I am happy we were able to do it, overcoming 

all the logistical hurdles, to ensure that all that we do is safe. Our mobile tuck shop wouldn’t have become a reality if we 

hadn’t received a generous donation from the family of our past resident Julia Bogacz, and for that I am so grateful,” says 

Lillian Martinez, Program Manager and initiator of Julie’s Mobile Tuck Shop project.  

	 “The Care Centre was our Mom’s last home in her life journey. When she passed away we wanted to express our 

gratitude for the great care she received at the Care Centre with a gift in her memory. My siblings and I were very touched 

when we were offered the opportunity to support the mobile tuck shop and name it Julie’s Tuck Shop. I couldn’t think of a 

better way to honour my Mom’s life. My Mom loved snacks and when I used to come to visit her, we would often go to the 

gift shop to buy her favorite snacks and treats. A mobile tuck shop is something my mother would have loved to have if she 

was still around, and it touches me very deeply knowing that Julie’s Tuck Shop will bring a lot of joy in the lives of the Care 

Centre residents, just as it would have for our Mom,” says Anna Martyniw on behalf of her and her siblings. 

	 The Care Centre expresses its deep gratitude to the family of Julia Bogacz – daughters Anna Martyniw and Mary 

Hlywa and son Andre Bogacz for their wonderful gift in support of the residents’ well-being during this challenging time. 

We’re forever grateful. 

“I miss seeing Julie walking around with her purse. She always had little 
snacks in her purse, and if I saw her taking one, she would always offer me 

her snack. So kind, she was; and she would look at you in a way, you felt her 
eyes smiled; you felt loved. We would say good morning to each other, and 

exchange compliments of how well we looked, and she would wish me a good 
day.  It was wonderful to start my day, having seen her smile and having felt 

her kindness. When I saw Julie’s MobileTuck Shop and I learned that it was 
named after her, my first reaction was, “this is Julie”, this is what she would do, 

walk around and offer you a snack. Julie will be forever in my heart.” 
~ Svitlana Melnyk, Resident Care Coordinator.
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A Message from Lillian Martinez
On behalf of the Care Centre’s Recreation Team

	 On behalf of the Recreation Team of the Ukrainian 

Canadian Care Centre, I would like to thank each and every 

one of you who has supported our recreation program 

during this very challenging time. You help us turn our 

ideas into a reality. You help us bring back the joy, meaning 

and connection in our residents’ lives. I have worked in the 

recreation field for over 10 years, and this is my life choice. 

This is also the life choice of everyone on my team. We are 

deeply touched and grateful to all of you who have made a 

choice to support the quality of life programs for our seniors 

in the Care Centre during this very challenging time. Thank 

you from the bottom of my heart!” Lillian Martinez, Manager 

of Programs on behalf of her and her team. 

How to Make the Most of Visiting with your Elders 
	 If you feel you have run out of options on how to make your visit with 

your elderly loved one more fulfilling and joyous as it used to be, you are not 

alone. You may be eager to talk and share things, but your loved one may not be 

in the mood, or may seem withdrawn. Again, you are not alone. 

	 There are activities that you can do together with your elderly loved one, 

but I wouldn’t start with an activity list. Instead, I would like to start with your 

expectations.  

	 And here it is - my first tip – focus on the process, not on the outcome. 

Have in mind that even if your loved one was the most spell-bounding storyteller 

you have ever known, they may not be able to tell stories like before. This doesn’t mean that they will not enjoy a chat, 

and you can help them get in the mood. Show them an old album with their favourite photos, or use your phone (tablets 

actually work much better for elderly seniors as they have much bigger screens) to play a video or a song and show them 

what they have always liked – beaches, mountains, museums, the street they lived before or the park they used to stroll in. 

These are all good conversation starters, and don’t forget to ask your loved one questions to help them jog their memory 

and tell you more.

	 If your loved one has always been a hands-on type of person, planting a flower together may work well, or 

anything else that will keep the hands busy and the mind active – leggo blocks, puzzles or anything else that requires 

putting things together. And just let it go, you don’t need to complete the puzzle. It is the process that matters and the 

connection with you. 

	 You can also draw a picture together. Even if you have to draw a lot of it yourself, ask your loved one what colour 

they would like the flower to be, how blue and how pink, and how big. If drawing is not an option, smelling a bouquet of 

flowers and arranging them together in a vase may do the trick.

	 Most importantly, be patient, talk slowly, do one thing at a time, try different activities, and remember that your 

loved one is at a different stage in life, just like you are. The good old days, as you remember them, may well be gone, 

but make the best of today and the days ahead by helping your elderly loved one has what positive experience for them 

is – being connected to what they have always loved, being engaged, and being able to just be with you and hold your 

hand – a little tighter or a little longer than before.  ~ Lillian Martinez, Manager of Programs

LtoR: Nika Goutor, Svitlana Butenko, Olena Leshchyshen, 
Olena Korsak, Lillian Martinez, Danuta Gluch
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The Pandemic Didn’t Stop them. Dedicated Supporters 
Walked or Ran and Raised Funds for the Care Centre

	 The pandemic did not stop our dedicated walkers and runners, many of whom were returning participants from 

the previous years of the Care Centre’s participation in the Scotiabank Charity Challenge - Toronto Waterfront Marathon. 

Despite the pandemic, they were determined to cover the distance and help the Care Centre raise much needed funds to 

strengthen its defense against COVID-19.  31 staff, family members and volunteers of the Care Centre walked or ran 5km 

in small groups at a safe distance in different locations in Toronto and Mississauga on October 23, 2020. They all believe 

that the pandemic cannot take away their determination to come together for what they believe in – the importance of 

caring for our frailest seniors. 

 “I have participated in the Scotiobank Charity Challenge for 6 years 
now, since I was 15. This year was very special to me. I felt our seniors 
needed to know that they are not alone and that we, the young 
people, their grandchildren and great grandchildren, care for them 
and do our share in helping them get through this. I am so happy to 
have run 5k with other young people, who like me share the same 
values of respect for our seniors, and appreciate the great work being 
done at the Care Centre.” Sophia Holowaty, great granddaughter of 
resident Katerina Kowalczuk 

“I strongly believe in supporting seniors. Our community is very 
fortunate to have the Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre, where every 

senior receives great care, love and support. I was very happy to have 
the opportunity to join the Care Centre’s team this year and show 

how much I respect and value the work the Care Centre does for our 
seniors. Surely, the pandemic couldn’t stop me from doing what I 

believe in,” says Nadia Sandor, member of the St. Demetrius Women’s 
Circle and friend of the Care Centre. 
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“The Care Centre is a community home for seniors in the 
truest sense of the word.  All of us - staff, family members, 
donors and volunteers come together in good and bad times. 
We celebrate together, we pull through hardships together, 
we succeed together. The pandemic cannot take away from 
our joy of coming together as a community to help our 
seniors! This morning we walked 5k and it felt great!” 
~ Anna Do, Manager of Development and Community 
Engagement 

“This shirt may look big on me, but I will grow up and 
it will be just fine. By the time I am tall enough for this 
shirt, I will be able to run really fast and do more for 
the seniors at the Care Centre, like running the whole 
marathon. I will be able to help much more when I grow 
up,” says 8 year-old Mark Morozevych, the Care Centre’s 
youngest participant in the 5k walk.

“This year, I walked 5k with my family - my husband Roman, my 
daughter Katherine and my son Mark. My husband and I want 

our children to grow up with a strong sense of belonging to a 
community and experience the joy of coming together with others 

to make a difference.  Today was a day of making a difference in 
the lives of our seniors, and both my husband and I are happy that 
our children were part of it. A huge thank you to all of our walkers, 
runners and supporters! Your help at this difficult time was needed 

more than ever!” Irena Dounets, Executive Director

“It was over 26 years ago that I participated in the walkathon, which 
raised money for the Care Centre to be built. I walked with my mother 

Cassie Boyachuk at that time. Today, 26 years later, I am proud to be 
walking with my granddaughter Mikayla for my husband Albert who is 

a resident of the Care Centre, and for all the other residents. I am very, 
very grateful for the care my beloved Albert receives at the Care Centre 

and I am also very grateful to everyone who helped build the Care Centre 
and supports this wonderful Home. To care for one another and to help 

each other is who we are as a community, our Ukrainian Canadian 
community.” Stella Wizniak, wife of resident Albert Wizniak.
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The Race Between Vaccines and Variants
 How Can We Win?

A conversation with Dr. Peter Derkach, Medical Director

	 With the surge of new variants raising concerns about the efficacy of the current COVID-19 vaccines, we sat with Dr. 

Peter Derkach to talk about the race between vaccines and new variants, how vaccines work in our bodies and how we can 

win the race.

Dr. Derkach, you were one of the very first persons who received a 

COVID-19 vaccine.  You didn’t wait. What made you decide so quickly? 

Being 71 years old I have 10% chance of dying from COVID-19 and my chances 

of getting a serious side effect of the vaccine are minimal.  I got vaccinated 

back in December last year, as soon as the vaccines became available. I was 

offered the Pfizer-BioNTech vaccine and I took it. I have 42 years of medical 

practice and have had 42 flu shots and numerous other vaccines. As a 

physician, I know vaccines do protect me. 

How do vaccines protect us and why do we need two doses of the current 

COVID-19 vaccines?  The COVID-19 vaccines are not the first vaccines which 

require two doses. Other vaccines such as against shingles and hepatitis B 
also require multiple doses spaced out in time. To understand why you need two doses, it is important to know how our 

bodies work to exposure to the first and second dose of the vaccine. When the body receives the first dose of the vaccine, it 

develops a primary immune response. In the course of 12 to 14 days your body generates antibodies and special T cells to 

eliminate the virus and begin to create immune memory. The second dose generates a secondary immune response which 

is stronger, with T-Cells and now B cells further activated. Even if you receive your second vaccine dose after four months, it 

is still effective. Your body does not start from scratch. Your body has already developed a primary immune response and 

immune memory. It is the development of immune memory by vaccines that will protect the person against subsequent 

COVID-19 infection. 

There is evidence, which suggests that people can get infected with COVID-19 even when they are vaccinated, 

especially if new variants have developed. Why should we get vaccinated then?  Pfizer-BioNTech and Moderna vaccines 

are 94% effective. This means that 6% can become infected even though they have taken the vaccine. The AstroZeneca is 

less effective but it was tested when new variants emerged. The Pfizer and Moderna vaccines were not studied with the new 

variants, which did not exist at that time. All three vaccines are very effective at preventing, even with the new variants, and 

avoiding serious COVID-19 disease, reducing hospitalization, ICU admissions and death because of a smaller viral load due 

to the vaccines. It is the viral load that makes you sick, when the virus grows and spreads in your body. If you are vaccinated 

and you get COVID-19, you may only get a mild to moderate form of COVID-19 disease but it will not make you seriously 

sick. You will also be less likely to transmit COVID-19 to somebody else. 

How long does the immunity from COVID-19 vaccines last? Will we need a booster shot? The immunity lasts at least 

up to 1 year as antibodies continue to exist from vaccines administered last year ( in the studies). It is still unclear whether a 

booster vaccine may be required annually like the flu vaccine. 

How can we win the race between vaccines and variants when the virus constantly mutates and new variants are 

created?  We will be able to eliminate the virus when the transmissibility is low and less new variants are created. This is why 

I have 42 years of medical practice and have had 42 
flu shots and numerous other vaccines.
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it is so important to vaccinate as many people as possible in order to achieve herd immunity. If we can achieve about 70% 

herd immunity, the chances of new variants will drop significantly.

There has been a dramatic drop in outbreaks in long-term care homes in the Greater Toronto Area, which is very 

good news. What has worked well? We learned a lot about the virus and have enhanced our infection control procedures. 

When the pandemic started, it was critically important to secure a sufficient supply of personal protective equipment, and 

thankfully, to everyone who supported us, we were able to provide safe care to our residents and contain the outbreak at 

the Care Centre last year. Today, with over 90% of the Care Centre’s residents having been vaccinated, the infection and 

transmissibility rate is low.  This is evidence that vaccines are very effective and relatively safe.  We saw minimal side effects 

after the vaccines were administered. It is important that everyone receives a COVID-19 vaccination as quickly as possible 

to protect themselves, their family and the communities they live in. 

	 “We should not forget that thanks to the vaccines each and every 

one of us has been saved from at least one dangerous infectious disease. 

Today, we can save ourselves and others from COVID-19 by taking the 

shot, and I am ready to give it to everyone. The Care Centre has been the 

first choice of preference for hundreds of seniors and their families since 

it opened its doors 25 years ago, and I want our residents to feel safe and 

secure even during this challenging time,” says Halina Krzywucka, a Care 

Centre nurse since the beginning of the Care Centre. 

	 “Today was a great day of comradeship, team spirit and hope. 

I believe that leading by example is important for more people to get 

vaccinated, not only our staff and essential caregivers but also people in 

our city and elsewhere. Everyone can help stop the spread of COVID-19, 

thus making a difference in the way this pandemic develops. 

Everyone can be an empowering example for someone else – a 

colleague, a friend, a family member. At the Care Centre we are 

committed to being a positive example for others and I hope 

that with more vaccination clinics under way, we may soon 

be able to proudly say that we are the champions,” says Irena 

Dounets, Executive Director.   

Continues from page 1 ... Vaccination Rollout Goes Out In High Spirits ....

Since the beginning of the pandemic, Dr. Peter Derkach has held numerous education sessions with the Care Centre’s 

staff on various topics as they relate to COVID-19 infection control and vaccination. Dr. Derkach has also held education 

sessions on COVID-19 related topics for the Care Centre’s family members and other interested members of the 

community as part of the Care Centre’s Stay Connected Community Outreach Program.  “We are so very fortunate 

to have Dr. Peter Derkach as our Medical Director at the Ukrainian Canadian Care Centre. Dr. Derkach is a physician 

with extensive experience who has dedicated his career to complex continuing care, long-term care for seniors and 

rehabilitation. He has gone above and beyond to educate our staff, family members and the community in regards to 

COVID-19, thus helping everyone make an informed choice about vaccination,“ says Irena Dounets, Executive Director.  
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Tenants of St. Demetrius Senior Apartments 
Get their Vaccine Shots on-Site 

	 St. Demetrius Seniors’ Apartments was one of the very first and very few 

senior apartment buildings in the Greater Toronto Area where everyone was offered a  

Covid-19 vaccination on site.

  	 “I knew it was going to be almost impossible for many of our tenants to navigate 

their way through the system and get vaccinated. I was also concerned that delaying 

the vaccination may have very bad outcomes as new and more contagious variants 

continue to take hold. I am very happy that we were able to have the vaccination on 

site and on time. I want to thank Humber River Hospital and everyone on their team 

who came on-site to give our tenants the vaccine shots.  I am also very grateful for all of 
the guidance and support I received from Irena Dounets, our Executive Director, who initiated the contact with Humber 

River hospital and was with us on on-site on vaccination day, helping me and my team with the organization of the 

vaccination clinic. I also want to thank my wonderful team for their excellent work in making the whole process seamless. 

A special thank you goes to all of our tenants who took the vaccine shot, thus doing their duty in protecting themselves 

and others. Knowing that so many staff and tenants are already vaccinated, brings a little bit of relief to me that all of us, 

tenants and staff are now more protected against this terrible virus, while we continue to strictly follow the rules for social 

distancing and infection control,” says Anna Orlov, Director of Housing. 

	 The inoculation happened on the floors where tenants live. Tenants were asked to bring a chair outside their 

apartments and take the vaccine shot there. 

	 “I am very grateful to the management and staff of the St. Demetrius Apartments.  I didn’t know how I was 

going to get vaccinated on time if it wasn’t for them. This whole process of finding a place to get vaccinated, phoning, 

scheduling and getting there seemed like something I wouldn’t be able to do. Having the opportunity to get the vaccine 

shot here, outside my apartment, was such a relief! I am very touched by the way the Management and staff care  for us. 

This place is a true blessing!” says Mary Davis as she hands her special thank you card to Anna Orlov and her team. 

With Community Support There Is No Celebration Missed

We are profoundly grateful to the ladies of the Ukrainian Canadian Women’s League at Christ the Good Shepherd parish, 

the ladies of the St. Demetrius Women’s Circle and the Messina Bakery for bringing in the true spirit of Christmas to our 

Home. Thanks to the ladies of he Ukrainian Canadian Women’s League at Christ the Good Shepherd parish, the ladies of the 

St. Demetrius Women’s Circle all of our residents and staff received hand-written Christmas cards and beautifully wrapped 

gifts, and the 152 delicious cupcakes, donated by Messina Bakery for each of our residents, made our Christmas celebration 

irresistibly sweet.  “We miss our grandparents, and we are happy to do something good for someone else grandparents. 

Grandparents are precious,” says Francesco Mucio, owner of Messina Bakery. 
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$50,000 plus 
Estate of Nicholas Barabash
Estate of Sue Taraschuk

$25,000 plus 
Cardinal Funeral Homes Ltd.
Ian Ihnatowycz and Dr. Marta Witer

$10,000 plus
Delores Buka-Huculak
Cheshire Homes McLeod Home
The Dubczak Family
Dr. Eugene Kosar
Adrian and Lesia Kostruba and Family
Luba Kowal and George Heigenhauser 
     and Family
Estate of Orest Lysak
Sam and Leslie McCauley
Ukrainian Credit Union Limited

$5,000 plus
Peter Babishuk and Anna Di Rezze
David and Christine Coote
Knights of Columbus, 
     Sheptytsky Council # 5079
Mary Kuschnir
Vivian Rico
Mary Shewchuk
Dr. Walter Silecky and 
     Mrs. Yaroslava Iwasykiw

$2,500 plus
Bohdan and Alexandra 
     Bulchak Foundation
Cristeen Bybyk
Sonia De Pasqua
Bohdan and Mary Dolban
Olga Mary Ehnat
Dr. Jerry and Terry Ellis
Estate of Walter Jacyk
Roman Pendzey and Dana Boyko
Shlapak-Dobson Family Fund
Olena Veryha

$1,000 plus
Ernest and Irene Antoniw
Olga Balan
Michael Bochno

George Boltuc
Paul and Darka Brechun
Robert Cawston
Walter and Daria Chandon
Stephen Chereshnevsky
Ihor and Bohdanna Chuma
Helen Cikalo and Mark Jurychuk
Robert and Halyna Dickison
Natalia Dobrowolsky
Wally and Denise Dyba
Janet Fanaki
Russel and Diana Gnyp
Christina Hanych
Robert Hawrylak
Michael Hrycko
Wolodymyr and Olga Kaminskyj
Walter and Emily Kobzar
Ihor and Oksana Komarnicky
Borys Kopystansky
Eugene and Catherine Kosmyna
Luba Kosteniuk
James Koziak
Stanley and Joan Kozik
Sergiy Kryvoruchko
Piotr and Halyna Krzywucki
Anne Landry and Christine Rae
Ruth Larochelle
Andrew Maleckyj
Tania Melnyk
Michael and Iryna Mychailyshyn
Olga Mychalczuk
Marian and Emilia Nahirny
Alex Ochrym
Maria Ostapa and Family
Emilia Perejmybida
Bill Petrusiak
Lesia Popyk
Viktor Protsenko
Paul Roslin

Gregory Sawchuk
Richard Rak and Mary Anne
     Semanyshyn
John and Vera Seychuk
St. Demetrius Ukrainian 
     Catholic Womens League
St. Demetrius Women’s Circle
Harold Sudeyko
Stefania Sybydlo
Nadia and Taras Tataryn
Stephanie Wychowanec
Roman and Patricia Zastawny

$500 plus
Alliance Media Group
Nadia Andrijw and Simon Amarel
Fred and Marika Babbie
Marko Babij
Eugene Batiuk and Christine-
     Kruczowyj-Batiuk
Victoria Bier
Daniel and Catherine Bobbie
Tim Bobbie
Wolodymyr Brechun
Mary Chemij
Nestor Chopiany 
Sante Corona
Dr. Andrey Cybulsky
Dr. Myron Cybulsky
Oleg Danilovitch
Irka Dyczok
Motria Dzulynsky
John and Beverly Firchuk
Mary Forint
Helen Gawryk
Peter Gimon
Annette Harhay
Halyna Hilferink

2020 Donor Listing 
THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR DONORS

“We deeply appreciate the care and services the Ukrainian Canadian 
Care Centre has provided to our seniors throughout the years, 

especially during this very difficult year.  During the early stages 
of the pandemic, we learned that the supply of essential personal 

protective equipment for staff was dangerously low.  We decided to 
offer assistance  because it was important for us to know that the 

Care Centre’s staff would have the protection they needed in order to 
continue to provide safe care to our seniors. We are very happy to be 

supporting an organization, where our community’s seniors are cared 
for with outstanding dedication, love and respect.“  

~ Ian Ihnatowycz and Marta Witer
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Henry and Helen Hodowany
Anna Huta
Dr. George J. Iwanchyshyn and
      Dr. Wilma Degroot
Joseph Jarema
Richard Kania
Peter Kawun and Alice-Goffredo
Dr. Veronica Kekosz
Roman Kerkusz
Anna Kochanowsky
Bob and Luba Kopij
Philip and Barbara Kosow
Joseph and Katherine Krochak
Myron and Lesia Krywonis
Irene Kurys
James Krolikowski and Luba Kuzyk
Mary Lacey
Nicholas J. and Mary Lacey
Doug Laxdal and Nancy Campbell
Olga Liber
Terry Lubinski
Helen Maksimchuk
Walter and Anna Martyniw
Rosalia Martyniw
Bernard and Adriana Masnyk
Walter and Janet Maxymiw
Brian McDonough and Alexandra-
     Berezowskyj
Walter and Anne Michalsky
Christine Mozarowski
Kristen Mucha
Annette Murphy-Petrykanyn
Bob Nosijewicz
Olya Olijnyk
Susan and Orest Olijnyk
Myron and Cathy Parzei
Ihor and Mary Pelech
Orysia Perun and Ehor Didyk
Walter and Janet Petryshyn
Yakov and Lesia Pirotsky
Bruce and Anne Reevely
Oleh and Anna Romanyschyn
Ina Ross
Taissa Ruzycky
Eugene and Maria Rypan
Raya Shadursky
Stephan and Lora Sidorenko
John and Sophia Skorobohacz
Jim Slobodian and Marion Reeves
Murray and Marian Slota
St. Demetrius Residence Seniors Bingo
St. Demetrius Ushers Club
George Strohyj
Frederick and Annette Ternoway
Jean Truss

Ola Wall
Albert and Stella Wizniak
Lidia Zinko
William and Natalka Zyla

$200 plus
Luba Andrews
Vladimir and Alla Antonevich
Claudia Ayllon
John Babiak
George B. and Joan E. Babiy
Michael Bardyn
Brian Barr and Sylvia Kowal
Rev. John and Marion Barszczyk
Jean Basnicki
Norman Basnicki and Patricia Halko
William and Jean Basnicki
Barbara Bauer
Russell  and Tina Bayko
Danuta  and Valentin Berbenetz
Eugenia Bereznick
Ihor and Irene Berezowsky
Ronald and Mary Berketa
Oksana Berky
Geoff Bertram
Jura and Irene Bilaniuk
Bill Bobbie
Catherine Bolishyn
Anne Bosy
Michael and Zorianna Bunga
Douglas and Kalyna Butler
Mike and Donna Chalupa
June Charkiw
Terry and Luba Chemij
Dr. Martin Chepesiuk and Halyna
     Perun-Chepesiuk
Daria Chmil
Jerry and Irene Chopiany
Matthew Chopiany
Helen Chrebto-Humeniuk
Zenon and Orysia Chwaluk
Marika and Scott Corstorphine
Bob Cwirenko
Monica Cyba
Chris Czupiel
Lara Daans
Jason D’Anna
Prof. Jurij and Daria Darewich
Zina Decker
Myroslav and Iris Demborynsky
Myron Tymochko and Dr. Lidia 

     Demchyshyn
Anna Denkova
Michael and Myroslawa Diakun
Anne Dmytrasz
Omelan and Melanie Dmytryshyn
Anna Do
Eliasz Dolbav
Adriana Dolnyckyj
Irena Dounets and Roman Morozevych 
Helen Dow
John and Olga Dozorsky
Emilio and Elizabeth Duran
Reverend Taras and Christina 
     Dusanowskyj
Dmytro and Liliana Dutka
George Dzioba and Nadia Kazymyra
Susan Eskin
Leo Evason
Daria Evtushenko
Dr. Marianne Fedunkiw
William and Doris Festeryga
Olga Florianskia
Walter and Doris Fundy
Kosta Galanis
Wolodymyr Gogus
Ganna Golovatova
Natalia Gostilo
Norman Basnicki and Pat Halko
Basyl and Roma Hankivsky
Irene Hordienko
Roman and Maria Hrycyna
Roma Lydia Huculak
Martha Humeniuk
Nadia Hunt
Marta Huta
Madelina Ingram
Norman and Eve Jarman
Andrew and Donna Javni
Christine Javni
Katherine Jurcan
Helen Kerekes
Steve and Janina Kluczkowski
Mary Klymas
Markian and Tatiana Kohut
Victor Kokelj
Dr. Michael and Kvitka Kondracki
Roman Kosmyna
Vera Kostecki
George and Halyna Kotovych
Mark Kotowycz
Alice Kowal
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Mike and Carol Kowalczuk
William Kozak
Robert and Alida Krywulsky
Katrina Krywulsky-Corbett
Olga Kuch
Jack and Irene Kucherenko
Walter and Christina Kudryk
Roman Kulyk
Olga and John Kuzyk
Michael Lagno
Larry and Marion Lagowski
Michael Lalach
Wanda Lastuk
Maria Latyszewskyj
League of Ukrainian Canadian Women
Dr. Andre and Lydia Lebed
Natalie Lehkyj
 John Leibycz and Anne Friedl
Peter Lemeza
Lydia Lewicky
Victor and Ola Lishchyna
Hugh Loughran and Patricia
     Potochniak-Loughran
Helen and Jerry Lucky
Andrea Lucacko
Dr. Roman and Halya Lyznyk
Amanda Magda
Orest and Helen Maksimowich
Anne Manchur
Manulife
Bohdan and Tania Marmash
Stefan Maslej
Ihor and Marusia Matla
Bohdan Maxymiw
David Melo
Sonia Mickevikius
Marusia Migus
Lesia Mary Mision
Mark and Linda Moroz
Renee Mowczan
Paul Murcutt
Laurie Murphy
Irene Mursic
Vera Mysak
Louis and Maria Nakonecznyj
Gayle Naples
Lynda Neil
Marianne Nemeth
Andrew and Caroline Nisbet
Willam Nixon
Margaret Nysch

George and Jean Ochrym
Helen Ohorodnyk
Ihor Olenych
Mark and Daria Olynyk
Susan O’Neil
Nadia Ostapchuk
William and Josephine Ostapchuk
OTDzulynsky Fund
Donna Papayanis
Julian Pashkovsky
Halyna Perun
William and Lesia Petruck
Jean Pezuk
Karl Pidzamecky
Steve and Sophie Pinchak
Tekla Pirog
Patricia Pokorchak
George and Anne Poroniuk
Michael and Helen Pruss
Olga Puchta
Markian Pylat and Slowka-Gowlich
Olga Pylypiuk
Myron and Lida Pyskir
Catharine Rakchaev
Elaine Rakchaev
Olya and Kal Raudoja
George and Lydia Replansky
Elsie Reszytniak
Ernest and Mary Rewucki
Raymond and Dana Romanish
Olesia Romanko
Lydia Ruzycky
Alexandra Schur
Lesia Semcesen
Andriy and Anne Semiotiuk
Gertrude Sharko
Paula Sheppard
Deacon Walter and Yaroslava 
     Sheremeta
Yaroslava Sheremeta
Alla Shklar
Marijka Skirko
Bohdan and Luba Sklierenko
Gordon Smart
Dora Smilsky
Marika Smolic
Spin Master Ltd.
Olia Stachnyk
Roman and Oksana Stepczuk
Irene Stevens
Walter and Frances Szafranski

Michael and Anne Marie Szpetyk
Olga Szklar
Dr. John M. Szul and Dr. Anna
     Czemerynski
Walter and Maria Tabaka
Andrew Tarapacky
Maria Tarnavskyj
Lu and Janice Taskey
Ekaterina Tatarinova
Rt. Rev. John Tataryn
Richard and Daria Taylor
TD Securities Inc. - ECM
Michael and Ela Tkach
Nadia Tkaczuk
Terry Tonkovich
Zoya Trofimenko
Alex and Lesia Tymochenko
U.C.W.L.C.Christ the Good Shepherd 
     At St.Michael’sUkr.Parish
UCWLC Eparchy of Toronto
Ukrainian Women’s Organization of 
     Canada Toronto Branch
United Bakery Manufacturers
Alexander Vajny
Ann Velagic
Andrew Veryha
Oksana Voloshyn
Mykhailo and Helen Wawryshyn
Mary Wionzek
Ihor and Diane Witiuk
Nelson and Bernice Wizniak
Jeannie Wozniak
Jerry and Diane Yaremovich
Michael and Marian Yovorsky
Olive Yovorsky
Dorothy Yurchesyn
Z.Pahuta Medicine Professional 
    Corporation
Natalie Zablocki
Daniel and Olga Zadorozny
Roman and Irene Zakaluzny
Luba Zisser
Jean Zuend
Hryhorij Zurawel
Roman Zurba
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In lieu of flowers, the Care Centre is honoured to be a recipient of donations made in memory or honour of the following individuals:

In Memory Of
Anna Andrushenko

Hedwig Babishuk

Gail Bauletier

Anthonyand Parania Berezowski

Julia Bogacz

George Borys

Katherine Caroll

Nestor Chopiany

Helen Chyczij

Maria Czemerynski

Anne Diakow

Michael Dudar

George and Jaroslawa Dyba

Marta Dzioba

Leo Evason

Janet Ewasko

Yevgenia Genis

Mary Gimon

TRIBUTES TO THE CARE CENTRE

Helen Holodryzuk

Harry Holowachuk

Myroslaw and Maria Horban

Roman and Daria Hornich

Alexander Hucajluk

Jaroslaw and Anastasia 

     Hucajluk

Volodymyr and Myroslawa 

     Hucajluk

William and Julia Janesiwskyj

Walter and Estelle Jerome

Tetiana Kandiuk

Osyp and Paraska Kawun

Russell Klymas

Aleksandra Kochanowsky

Shirley Koroscil

Roma Kosmyna

Ksenia Krywulsky

Walter Kuch

Peter Kucherenko

Alice Kushny

Myroslawa Lada

William Lapko

Jaroslaw Lehkyj

Lydia Lelyk

Anne Lockwood

Anna Lopatka

Anna Makey

Steve Manchur

Emil Maslej

Tymish and Maria Melnyk

Olga Moroz

Barbara Muran

George Mykyjewicz

Olga Nahirnyj

Anna Nusiewicz

Natalie Obal

Michael and Mildred Onysko

Rusty Osadchuk

Yadviga Palamarchyuk

Katherine Petrusiak

Peter Pochmursky

Anastasia Popyk

Joyce Prezio

Lenora Protsenko

Maria Prychidko

Michael Puchta

Vera Pyrozak

Mary Rae

Anne Rakchaev

Maria Replansky

Mary Semanyshyn

Michael Shemluck

Dmytro Skorobohacz

Jeanette Sloane

Harry and Anna Slota

Leon Stachnyk

Dianne Sydij

Joseph Szczuryk

Walter Turyk

Myron Washchyshyn

Vera Witer

Albert Wizniak

Petro and Paraskewia 

     Wjunenko

Paul Yarmol

Luba Zahrebelny Samitz

Daria Zulinov

In Honour Of
Anna Hawrylak

Stefan Lajkosz

Neonila Pashkovsky

From  September 22, 2020 
-  May 4, 2021

STAY CONNECTED
FREE ONLINE DROP-IN PROGRAMS 

FOR OLDER ADULTS 55+
All programs run in ENGLISH and at Eastern Standard Time (Toronto)

Proudly
Sponsored by

Additional registration 
required for programs 

listed in orange

To learn more about our drop-in programs & special events, or to get
one-on-one training on how to use your tablet, computer, or Zoom 

Contact Melanie: mkiebalo@stdemetrius.ca or 647-725-0877 

Mindfulness Class
11am–12noon

Community 
Gardens Talk
May 4: 1–2pm

 
Book Club

May 18: 1–2pm
 

Origami for Asian
Heritage Month 
May 25: 1–2:30pm

Mobility 
Yoga Class 

11am–12noon
 

 
Ask the

Tech X-pert
May 3 & 17: 1–2pm 

 
Armchair Travel

May 10 & 31: 1–2pm
 

Yoga for 
Stress + Anxiety

11am–12noon
 

 
 

Line Dancing
1:15–2:15pm

Prevention 
Exercise Class 

11am–12noon
 
 
 

Breathe Healthy
Talk + Practice
May 12: 1-2:30pm

 

Surprising Body
Facts!

May 26: 1–2pm
 

Social Time: 
Games & Laughter!

11am–12:30pm
 
 
 

Art with Olga
1–2:30 pm

MAY

COVID Talk w/
Dr. Derkach

TBA: 4-5pm

NO CLASS
MONDAY MAY 24

Organized by 
the UCCC


